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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
This week Year 6 have worked so incredibly hard on their SATs assessments. 
They all put in 100% every day and should feel incredibly proud of their 
achievements - I know we are all very proud of them. A huge thank you to all 
staff for their support this week. From delicious treats to emotional support, 
the staff worked very hard to make the week go as smoothly as possible. 
 
I have been very lucky this week to go on 2 trips in this glorious weather. On 
Wednesday we took Bodrifty class to the Minack where they got to perform 
Act 4 of Shakespeare's Macbeth. Their performance was polished and 
professional and they absolutely shone on the stage - well done Bodrifty! On 
Friday I got to go with EYFS to Penlee park. We were absolutely blessed with 
the weather and the children had such a great time. 
 
Next week is show week! I can't wait for my first Alverton show. The whole 
team have pulled out all the stops to put on something very special and I know 
everyone will love it. The cast are coming in on Sunday for a full rehearsal in 
preparation before a very packed last week of term.  
 
Have a great weekend  
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 

Text and In App messages 

Our text service with Teachers2Parents (Eduspot) has now ceased and we are no 

longer be able to send texts. 

We are looking into getting texts with Arbor but this is relatively costly so will only 

be able to use this for urgent messages and emergencies. 

We will be relying on communicating with you via email and In App messages 

through Arbor. If you haven’t yet downloaded the Arbor App please do so as soon 

as possible. This means that you will be able to be notified via In App message. 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to bring 
in any non-perishable food items, 
cleaning products or toiletries, we 
would be very grateful. These will 
all go to helping our families and 
community. Thank you very much. 

Club cancellations 
 
Year 1/2 Book Club will be 
cancelled on Monday 19th May as 
Mrs Clive has training. 
Please collect your child at 3.15pm 
on those days. 
 
All clubs continue as normal after 
half term from Tuesday 3rd June. 

FOAS Needs You!  
 
Friends of Alverton School (FOAS) is our friendly group of teachers, parents 
and carers, and we are looking for volunteers to help with our lovely summer 
events this term, including: 
The Duck Race at Wherrytown Boating Lake, Saturday 7th June  
Our Annual Summer Fair, Friday 18th July  
Any time or help you can offer, however small, is gratefully appreciated! These 
events are not only great fun for the children but raise important funds for 
enriching experiences and essential equipment that benefit all our children. 
Do drop us a line on friendsofalvertonschool@gmail.com – or speak to the 
office – if you can spare a little time this term, or you’d just like to find out 
more!  

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk
mailto:friendsofalvertonschool@gmail.com


SOLD OUT!  

NONE AVAILABLE  

ON THE DOOR. 







0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Bella  for her growing in confidence & always being smiley 

Little Owls  Maisie for being such a lovely friend & being so kind & helpful 

Kittiwakes  Sowenna for her enthusiasm & fantastic behaviour on our trip 

Curlews  Stefan for trying really hard to make all the right choices 

Puffins  Esther S Kindness: for always being a kind member of our school 

Owls   Rosa  Perseverance: for persevering with improving her writing 

Kingfishers  Jasper Kindness: for being a kind member of the class & a good friend 

Trencrom  Alexander Enthusiasm: for working extremely hard on his pirate story 

Lanyon  Lincoln Perseverance: for his excellent effort with his writing this week 

Kerris   Cooper Enthusiasm: for working hard & embracing the IDL app 

Bodrifty  Holly  Perseverance: for excellent effort & perseverance with her spelling 

Bosigran  Sasha  Perseverance: for perseverance & determination   

  

        

Time is doing that thing again, isn’t it? The one where it speeds up and suddenly you 
realise something is nearly over when in reality it still feels as if it’s only just begun. I’m 
speaking of the school year and the fact that nearly half of the summer term has whizzed 
by at an even greater speed than ever. As a parent I look at my rather mature offspring and 
wonder how on earth a baby suddenly went through all the stages of toddler, child, 
teenager and appeared at the end of that? Where did it all go? How on earth has it 
happened so quickly? Is it just me? I really can’t fathom it but it doesn’t matter what I 
think or how I feel because it’s a fact, my baby is no longer that and hasn’t been for quite 
some time. Was it hard work? Yup. Was it challenging at times? Oh yes indeed. Did I ever 
feel that I was getting it wrong? Goodness that’s a resounding yes. Would I change any of 
it? No, because I learned early on that it isn’t possible to be perfect, it’s not at all likely 
that no mistakes at all are going to be made and it sure wasn’t ever going to be the case 
that I didn’t regret any of my actions or words. I’m not perfect. Never have been, never 
will be, and that’s okay. It has to be and it is and I feel comfortable with that. It still doesn’t 
stop time speeding by at a ridiculous pace but it comforts me that I did okay. That’s what I 
feel we should aim for, okay. Our best some of the time, mediocre some and probably not 
at all great for some of the rest. I can live with that. If you’re being too hard on yourself 
and you’d like me to reassure you, please just ask. Until then, love to you all, Mrs D xxx  

Lost property 

Once again there are lots of items in the lost property box outside the hall 

door. Please check it before Friday 23rd May if your child is missing something. 

All un-named items will be taken to the charity shop. 



DIARY DATES 

Wednesday 21st-Thursday 22nd May 

6.30pm 

School show - Chitty Chitty Bang Bang 

SOLD OUT. No tickets  

Monday 26th – Friday 30th May Summer half term holiday 

Monday 2nd June INSET Day - school closed 

Tuesday 3rd June 

8.30am 

School re-opens 

Wednesday 4th - Friday 6th June Year 5 camp at Porthpean 

Saturday 7th June 

11am 

FOAS Duck Race at Wherrytown Boating Pool 

Please buy your ducks from the office. 

Monday 9th June 

1.30pm 

UKS2 Sports Day 

Tuesday 10th June 

1.30pm 

LKS2 Sports Day 

Wednesday 11th June 

1.30pm 

KS1 Sports Day 

Monday 16th June Class photos (Hatchbox) 

Wednesday 18th June 

1.30pm 

Reception Sports Day 

Wednesday 25th June 

5pm 

New Reception Parents Meeting 

Thursday 26th May 

am 

Alverton Mazey Event - school field 

Saturday 28th May Mazey Day 

Tuesday 1st July Year 6 transition day to Humphry Davy & 

Mounts Bay 












